Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
The councils official policy on so called zero tolerance, and a copy of the councils equality policy
ANSWER:  Leicester City Council’s equality and diversity strategy is available on the Council’s website:
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/equality-and-diversity 
We do not have a specific written policy in terms of zero tolerance but under the Public Sector Equality Duty we need to eliminate discrimination, harassment and victimisation and any other conduct that is prohibited under the act and this means we will not tolerate any form of violence. Please click on following link for more information:
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/equality-and-diversity/our-public-sector-equality-duty 
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


